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Parent Information Packet
Evans Elementary
New Trails Movement Methods
Movement Methods

Movement Methods is a framework based on neuroscience that shows people learn best when moving. Movement and calming environments produce Oxytocin which calms the body and stimulates neuroplasticity in the brain. We will create kinesthetic activities and real-world community building projects. Our movement comes in the form of hands-on projects, in-class exercises, games, outdoor classroom, & movement of all kinds.  Because of the large amount of physical activity in the school day, I will need you help!  Please have your child read the approximate 60 minutes per night. Lack of reading or listening to the story limits our activities, choices of activities, and fun.
Economy System

My economy system holds several layers of learning.  It aligns with CO teaching standards, introduces money management, addresses most behaviors, homework, organization issues, and teaches responsibility through a second “classroom job”. Students will receive a monthly paycheck, but will have to pay monthly rent, with the chance to buy their house/desk.  There are multiple ways to earn extra money through side jobs, positive behavior, extra classroom assignments, etc. Their balance in their checkbooks is a great window not only into the economics understanding, but their organization, behavior, decision-making, and receptiveness to responsibility.  You will hear much more from them as the year progresses as this is always a great conversation starter with them.

Mr. Lang’s Expectations

· Respect for all
· Genuine Best Effort
· Take Responsibly for yourself (work completion & organization)
· Ability to be outside and participate in games
Expectations for Student Behavior
We expect Evans Elementary to be a safe, respectful, and inclusive environment where teachers can teach and students can learn.  
The staff at Evans has chosen the Restorative Practices model to achieve this type of environment.  Students meet each day to establish a positive learning community and to discuss IB Attitudes of good character: Respect, Tolerance, Independence, Integrity, Enthusiasm, etc.
We practice making good choices and doing the right thing.  Consequences for not making a good choice are logical and directed at the poor choice and not the child. We are emphasizing rewarding positive behavior by following PAWS (Positive Attitude, Act Responsibly, Work Smart, and Safety First). This is a school-wide behavior reinforcement plan.
Homework
You should expect to see daily homework recorded in your child’s planner. It will be filled in together as a class every day.  If you’re not seeing this planner completed; BIG RED FLAG. My philosophy is that work not completed in school should go home to be finished.  However, homework is meant to be a reinforcement of knowledge and a responsibility, not a stressor.  One hour of homework should be more than enough.  If you feel your child has committed their best effort, I will accept any signed note from the parent excusing homework completion. Talk with me if you have questions. Please check planners nightly for homework assignments, school events/information, and teacher notes. Please feel free to write notes to me in your child’s planner. 
Homework assignments you will see:

· Reading 2 hours per week from CKLA curriculum or IB related topics
· Eureka Exit tickets (math)
· Incomplete school work from all other subjects (project building)
YMCA Camp (Cancelled for the 20-21 school year)
Fifth grade students enjoy a 3-day outdoor education experience at the YMCA Camp of the Rockies in Estes Park, Colorado (date TBA, typically late April). Students will have the opportunity to participate in fundraisers to help keep the total group cost down. The total cost will be $200.00. Payments are broken into 4 increments of $50, however you may pay at any schedule convenient to your family.  Free and reduced families are free or half price.  Payments are due before Spring Break (March 13).
Healthy Snacks, Birthdays, & Parties
We have a late lunch this year, so I will allow a healthy morning snack. Fruit (low maintenance- apple, banana, grapes), vegetables, crackers, and pretzels are some good examples.  No candy please!  Daily snacks that do not abide by District Policy can be requested to be saved for lunch. 

Even though it does not coincide with our District Wellness Policy, I am okay with bringing in any kind of treat for your child’s birthday.  Please abide by the school policy of store bought goodies.  These treats will be passed out at the end of the day.  
We will celebrate four school parties this year; one during each quarter of the school year, fall (Halloween), winter (Christmas), spring-ish (Valentine’s Day) and the end of the year, promotion. These will take place during the last 45 minutes of certain days.
Communicating with Mr. Lang
· clang@d49.org
· Class Dojo app

· Daily homework planner (also seen through Class Dojo)

· 719-495-5299 ext. N/A
Dear Families,

It is my honor and pleasure to have the opportunity to help your child learn as much as they are capable of achieving in their 5th grade year.  Entering my 15th year of teaching 4th or 5th grade, I can’t think of a more rewarding profession.  Few occupations allow a fresh start and renewed energy.  If you are receiving this letter, it means your child won the lottery and their prize is me ( It is my sincerest wish to give your child the best 5th grade experience they can receive.  I know that this job is nearly impossible without your help, and I humbly ask for your help and your child’s help at this job.  While I can’t promise you everything, I can promise that I will make all efforts necessary for us as a team to find growth and success.  I look forward to meeting all of you and building a relationship that helps everyone reach his or her goals.  I will see your child on the large grass field on the first day of 5th grade.  Have them look for me holding the large blue sign saying “Mr. Lang’s Ruggers” (I’m a rugby player.)
P.S. I’m over the moon that you have chosen New Trails Movement Methods, and I can’t wait to share this experience with you and your child. 
Sincerely, 

Cade Lang
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It is my honor and pleasure to have the opportunity to help your child learn as much as they are capable of achieving in their 5th grade year.  Entering my 14th year of teaching 4th or 5th grade, I can’t think of a more rewarding profession.  Few occupations allow a fresh start and renewed energy.  If you are receiving this letter, it means your child won the lottery and their prize is me ( It is my sincerest wish to give your child the best 5th grade experience they can receive.  I know that this job is nearly impossible without your help, and I humbly ask for your help and your child’s help at this job.  While I can’t promise you everything, I can promise that I will make all efforts necessary for us as a team to find growth and success.  I look forward to meeting all of you and building a relationship that helps everyone reach his or her goals.  I will see your child on the large grass field on the first day of 5th grade.  Have them look for me holding the large blue sign saying “Mr. Lang’s Ruggers” (I’m a rugby player.)

P.S. Please forgive the Open House mess.  My intention is to have the student put the room together the way they want, with the hopes of building classroom ownership, teamwork, and ice breaking.

Sincerely, 

Cade Lang

